Anchor Point Advisory Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes September 9, 2021

Anchor Point Chamber of Commerce Building

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm

Roll Call: Present — Raymond Drake, Jay Wright, Chris Platter, Dawson Slaughter,
Mary Trimble, Sonshine Konovalov (arrived at 7:13pm) Absent: Donna White
Also present were approximately 20 community members.

President Dawson had Marcus Mueller, Borough Land Manager on speaker phone to be available for
questions.

Mary Trimble was sworn in by Bryan Taylor from KPB Planning. Dawson asked Mary if she would take
the minutes since Donna was absent.

Approval of minutes from July 8, 2021. Chris moved for approval, Jay seconded, and all were in favor.

Dawson added a late item to the agenda under new business concerning a marijuana business
application. He stated he had a conflict off interest so he would abstain from any discussion or voting.

Raymond moved to approve the agenda, Mary seconded, and motion carried.

There were no correspondence or public comments without previous notice.

New Business
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she thought the Food Pantry was responsible and that it was positive for the community. Dawson
reminded us that this resolution is about classifying the parcel. Chris acknowledged Marcus getting it
from both sides and he thought it should be left as prresented. Mary asked Marcus why the transfer site
was so large, and he said it was a buffer and maintained options for the Borough. Dawson called for the
vote of the motion as recommended. Sonny — no, Jay — no, Mary — no, Dawson — no, Raymond — yes,
Chris — yes. 4 to 2 motion fails. This will be forwarded to the Planning Commission.

b. Review Preliminary Plat KPB 2021-115 Chris moved to approve, Raymond seconded, and the motion
passed.

c. Alaska Off Grid Cannabis Co. Standard Marijuana Cultivation Facility

Bryan read his report and the recommendations of the Borough. The Borough reviews the applications
and does have some protective standards — 1000’ from schools and churches, sales tax, zoning,
ingress/egress. The Borough is recommending approval to the State with the exception that the
driveway is to be 24’ in width. There were concerns from the audience about unsafe and ongoing issues
such as shooting and unsafe driving. Bryan said these were outside the Borough responsibility. The
motion is to approve a grow farm for industrial hemp for CBD oil as presented by Bryan with the
driveway condition. Raymond so moved and Chris seconded. Sonny had concerns about the families in
the area. The vote was Raymond — yes, Chris — yes, Mary — yes, Jay — no, Sonny — no, Dawson abstained.
The motion passed.

No Announcements
Next meeting shall be on October 14 to help insure a quorum.
Dawson thanked everyone for coming. No other commissioner comments.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Trimble, Substitute Secretary
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